
1

From Stephen Havrilla
The Powder Horn Interim General Manager Spring 2022
The Powder Horn

Dear Members,
If you were away over the winter months and have recently returned, I want to 
welcome you back to The Powder Horn! We have a busy year planned once again both 
on and off the golf course. Whether you frequent the club for golf, tennis, fitness, dining 
or a combination of the four, we have plenty of great events and offers lined up for you 
this year, so please be on the lookout for our weekly newsletters and join us on social 
media to keep up with our busy calendar. As many of you already know, we opened 
nine-holes of golf on March 26th and will have 18-holes opened on April 2nd with the 
third nine opening in the coming weeks. The conditions of the golf course are positive 
as we come out of the winter months with very little disease pressure, with Justin and 
his team working diligently to get the golf course up to our standards in the coming 
months.
I want to thank all of the Members of The 
Powder Horn for being a part of this wonderful 
family and community. I have met many of 
you in the short time since my arrival as the 
Interim GM and you have welcomed me with 
open arms. I am extremely grateful to be able 
to experience this wonderful club and the 
surrounding area. I look forward to meeting 
many more of our members in the coming 
weeks as springtime arrives with the start of 
warmer temperatures.
Looking forward to seeing you all at the club.
Best regards,
Stephen Havrilla



Membership News

Welcome to the 2022 Powder Horn season! We hope you have 
been enjoying the Spring thus far. I want to thank you all for 
your patience as we transition into a new website and tee 
sheet. If you are still having troubles logging in, please feel 
free to give me a call or send an email so I can assist. I can be 
reached at 307.673.4800 ext. 4 or sarah@thepowderhorn.com.
We encourage you to share The Powder Horn lifestyle with 
those who you believe would be a great addition to our Club. 
If you refer a golf member who joins from now until October 
15, 2022, you will receive  either ½ off an individual cart 
plan or a $250 Powder Horn gift card. If you refer a member, 
please let me know which option you would like to receive 
and make sure your name is listed on their application. We 
pride ourselves in being a premier private Club experience in 
Wyoming and believe that the sense of community felt among 
our members is what sets us apart. We hope that you will 
share the pride and passion of the values of our Club with the 
people in your life.
Now that the golf course is open there is no pedestrian traffic 
or dogs off leash allowed on the course during golfing hours. 
This includes fishing on ponds during golfing hours, as well. 
Not only is this disruptive to play, it is particularly dangerous 
to have pedestrians on the course. Please help spread the 
word that the course is open and this activity is no longer 
permitted.
Make sure to check the calendar on the website for upcoming 
events at the Club, and let us know what events you would 
be interested in at The Powder Horn. We are excited to be 
starting the 2022 season and look forward to seeing you 
around the Club!

By Sarah Langley Membership Director

Golf Jokes
Emily looked at the ball sitting in the rough and asked her caddy for a 5-iron. 

She took a big swing, and the ball went flying, hit a tree, and bounced back some 
twenty yards behind her.

“I have never played this badly before,” she sighed.
The caddy widened his eyes. “You’ve played before?”

Two women had been behind a very slow twosome of men all morning, and they 
were getting increasingly annoyed at the slow pace. At the twelfth hole they hit to 
the green, and when they arrived, one man was sitting on his cart while the other 

thrashed about in the deep rough.
“Don’t you think you ought to go help your friend find his ball instead of relaxing 

on your cart?” snarled Betty at the man.
“Oh, he’s got his ball,” said the man sweetly. “He’s looking for his club.”
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Dace & Nate Morgan
Donald & Victoria Erbschloe
Terry & Michael Carollo
Wanee & Michael Hughes
Kenwyn & Doug Lee
Rob Pfister
Hannah Pfister
Mari & John Graham
Amy & Zach Leininger
Rosemary & Ron Henderson
Sofia & Beau Maier
Mary & Mike Fitzgerald
Michele & Nickolas Lewallen

Welcoming 
our new 

members!



With Spring upon us, it is proof that change is a good thing. We in the Food and Beverage department are excited 
to hear the birds chirping, see the trees beginning to bloom and, unequivocally, thrilled to see people teeing off in 
the sunshine. The Food and Beverage department is looking forward to kicking off the season with great lunch and 
dinner specials, a new “Staff Designed” Cocktail menu and some 
amazing new faces providing exceptional service. The weather will 
continue to improve and we will continue to get busier here in the 
club house. Some of the changes that have us excited in the Food and 
Beverage Department are the extended hours in the bar during Sunday 
and Monday, different beverage and meal options on the course, our 
Signature beef jerky made specifically for the Powder Horn and our 
Members, a collaboration with premium spirits and wineries for some 
of our Member events, and more. As always, our goal is to provide our 
Members and their guests with superior products, exceptional service, 
and a welcoming environment all the while enjoying the beautiful 
weather and atmosphere the Powder Horn and Sheridan has to offer. 

Hope you all have a fantastic Spring and for everyone here in Food and 
Beverage, we Thank You and look forward to the journey ahead. 

From Our Kitchen to Yours

Recipes Courtesy of Chef Robert Bennett

Bar & Grille Hours
Lunch Served:
7 days a week

11am-4pm

Dinner Served:
Tuesday, Wednesday, Thursday

5pm-8pm
Friday and Saturday

5pm-9pm

Grant Dobbie Food & Beverage Manager

Leg of Lamb With Garlic and Rosemary
 

Recipe Preparation
Step 1
Pat lamb dry and score fat by making shallow cuts all over 
with tip of a sharp small knife.
Step 2
Pound garlic to a paste with sea salt using a mortar and pestle 
(or mince and mash with a heavy knife) and stir together with 
rosemary, pepper, honey and balsamic vinegar. Put lamb in 
a lightly oiled roasting pan, then rub paste all over lamb. Let 
stand at room temperature 30 minutes.
Step 3
Preheat oven to 350°F.
Step 4
Roast lamb in middle of oven until an instant-read 
thermometer inserted 2 inches into thickest part of meat (do 
not touch bone) registers 130°F, 1½ to 1¾ hours. Transfer 
to a cutting board and let stand 15 to 25 minutes (internal 
temperature will rise to about 140°F for medium-rare).

Ingredients (Serves 8)
•	1 (7-pound) semi-boneless leg of lamb, 

aitchbone removed, fat trimmed to ¼ inch 
thick, and lamb tied

•	4 garlic cloves
•	1 tablespoon fine sea salt
•	2 tablespoons chopped fresh rosemary
•	½ teaspoon black pepper
•	2oz Balsamic Vinegar
•	2oz Honey
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Marinated Artichoke Hearts
 

Ingredients
•		 14 oz can artichokes canned in water
•		 1-2 cloves garlic sliced thin
•		 1 teaspoon dried Italian seasoning or oregano
•		 1 teaspoon black peppercorns
•		 ½ teaspoon dried chili flakes
•		 ½ teaspoon salt or to taste
•		 ½ cup olive oil
•		 ¼ cup fresh lemon juice

Recipe Preparation

Step 1
Open the can of artichoke hearts. Drain and rinse them.
Step2
Cut the hearts into quarters (if they are not already) and place 
them in a jar.
Step 3
Sprinkle on top sliced garlic, dried Italian herbs, peppercorns, 
chili flakes, and salt. If you have more than one layer of 
artichokes in the jar, you can sprinkle in some of the garlic and 
herbs between layers.
Step 4
Pour on top lemon and olive oil to cover. Put on the lid and 
shake gently to coat all the artichokes and evenly disperse the 
dressing.
Step 5
They can be eaten right away, but will be even better if you 
let them rest for an hour or even overnight. The Marinated 
Artichoke Hearts can be kept in the refrigerator, covered with 
oil, for up to 3 weeks.



Spring is in the air! We hope that you all had a wonderful winter and were able to spend 
some quality time with your respective families. The Golf Course is officially open and 
we have Justin Bishop and his team to thank for that. I’m thrilled to announce that Head 
Golf Professional John Kienast and First Assistant Golf Professional Nestor Porter will be 
returning. Additionally, we are excited to announce that two new assistants will be joining 
the golf staff for the upcoming season. Jon Bongiornio will be joining the team moving 
here from Springfield, Oregon, and Jack Bietz will be joining us moving from La Quinta, 
California. Jack has worked here previously several years ago, so some of you may know 
him. We are delighted to have Jon and Jack join the professional golf staff. Please join me in 
welcoming them and making them feel at home here in beautiful Sheridan, Wyoming. 
The Golf Team is committed to enhancing your overall golf experience this year, and we are 
always looking for new ways to elevate our customer service levels. You will notice that the 
podium is now located next to the bag rack in the parking lot to better service our golfing 
members and guests. There will be several new faces on our outside service staff, and we 
feel confident that they will exceed your expectations with consistent training and attention 
to detail. My office door is always open if you have suggestions or concerns with the golf 
operation.
We are excited to unveil some new and fresh golf programming this year. There will be a 
social nine hole ladies league that will be on select Friday’s throughout the course of the 
summer. Additionally, we are modifying our Sunday Couples League and introducing 
“Twosome Golf”. This new and exciting program will allow Couples, Friends, and Parent/
Child combinations to play and compete in various flights. We are hoping to spark some 
new interest and be more inclusive to our membership. Stay tuned for more communication 
regarding all of our leagues and golf programming in the very near future. In fact, moving 
forward there is going to be a specific golf department publication on a weekly basis as we 
try to streamline our communication to the membership. 
I also wanted to take a moment of your time to revisit our cart policies. Moving forward, 
we are asking all players to cart up accordingly. We are trying to eliminate excessive cart 
traffic on the course to ensure optimal playing conditions for the duration of the golf season. 
Justin Bishop and the golf course maintenance staff 
work very hard to provide pristine course conditions 
for our members and guests. Cart tire traffic really 
takes its toll on the course and can even kill the grass in 
certain areas. 8 golf cart tires does a lot less damage to 
the grass than 12 or 16 tires. You will be surprised how 
much better the golf course will look if we do our part 
and cart up whenever possible. The Golf Staff thanks 
you for your cooperation on this important initiative. 
We have a wonderful membership here at The Powder 
Horn and I look forward to seeing you all in the very 
near future. Thank you all for being such fantastic 
ambassadors for our beautiful Golf Club. Let’s have a 
great year and play some golf. 
Best Regards,
Tucker Coumbe, PGA

News from the Pro Shop
Tucker Coumbe Director of Golf

4

Golf Instructors
307-672-5323

Tucker Coumbe
tcoumbe@thepowderhorn.com

John Kienast
jkienast@thepowderhorn.com

Nestor Porter
nporter@thepowderhorn.com

The Powder Horn 
Pro Instructors
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racquet sports

Kids’ Camp 2022
The Powder Horn  

Tuesdays and Thursdays
June 21-30
July 19-28

Cost: $250 for members,  
$300 for non-member guests

Tennis, Swimming,  
and Golf Activities:  

9-9:45am, 10-10:45am, 11-11:45am
Lunch included!

Register or receive more information by 
calling 673-4800 ext. 4, 

or email sarah@thepowderhorn.com

May 1 - September 30
(weather permitting)

Adults
$45 per hour for one person
2-3 players, $30 per person

Juniors (ages 13 to 17)
$40 per hour for one student ($35 if taking 

more than one lesson)
2-3 players, $30 per student

Kids (ages 7 to 12)
$35 per hour for one student
2-3 players, $25 per student

Kids (ages 5 to 6)
$25 per half hour for one student

2-3 players, $20 per half hour

Private Tennis 
Lesson Prices

With winter fading fast in the rearview mirror, indicating that spring is near, I very much look forward to the start 
of our new tennis season here at The Powder Horn. My winter sessions at the indoor facility at Thorne Rider Park 
kept me busy with cardio tennis and various lessons, but being at The Powder Horn is where I am at home, and 
comfortable.

This coming season is shaping up to be a busy one with programs like cardio tennis clinics on Mondays and 
Wednesday mornings from 7:30-8:30 AM (times may be adjusted due to school), the Wednesday evenings 4-5 PM 
pickleball games, and Thursday evenings 6-8 PM Drop-In Tennis open to all who play. Drop-In Tennis is just a fun 
get-together for tennis players of all levels. There is a polo player tournament on July 18th, come out and cheer for 
your favorite polo player. We have Kids Camps scheduled in June and July, with Tennis as their first session. Last 
summer, we tried out a kids cardio in June which went well. The kids cardio might be added again this summer, 
depending on interests.  Like the adults cardio tennis, this is neither a tennis lesson nor a tennis game, it is strictly to 
raise one’s cardio level. Whether you are a tennis player or not, you are welcome to come workout, the racquet and 
balls are just a distraction so you do not realize how much running you are doing. Miss a few balls, no problem, just 
keep moving. I personally have been receiving advance requests for both private and group lessons. Other tennis 
related programs will be announced in the next few weeks.

Our courts are in pristine condition, being newly resurfaced just two years ago. Four pickleball courts were laid out 
for play on the tennis courts so come and enjoy. Please note, reservations are required to use both the tennis and 
pickleball courts. Please go into “reservations” on the website then select “court reservations” where you will be able 
to reserve court times. Court 1 is the course closest to the Clubhouse and Court 2 is closest to the Creekside Cabins.

I am very much looking forward to seeing and playing tennis with the regular members again, as well as new 
members. Please stop by the courts and say “hello” and, yes, please feel free to demonstrate your skills on the court 
anytime.  Looking forward to a fun successful summer!

Director of TennisHuntley McNab



We are excited to begin another great golf season at The Powder Horn. Our team is looking 
forward to providing outstanding conditions throughout the season. I am very excited 
about our crew this year too. We have many familiar faces returning and several motivated 
newcomers that are excited to help us improve the golf course. 

Overall, the golf course wintered well, and is beginning to green up. The crew has been 
busy cleaning up the aerification cores on tees and fairways, replenishing bunker sand, and 
clearing debris. This time of year is always difficult because for every day of warm sunny 
weather, there is another with cold temperatures, snow and rain. We are every bit as eager as 
you to get the course in midseason form. Sometimes the calendar says, “Go”, but the weather 
says, “No.” 

We have a few projects that we are looking to complete this spring.  We are planning to level 
certain tees on Mountain #3 and Stag #8. We may need to close those areas on the course 
while we complete this work, but we will do our best to minimize any disruption. These 
projects will really help improve the playability of the golf course.  We are also making an 
effort to step up our geese management program on property by using a machine called the 
Goosinator.  If people would like to take the time to learn how to run the Goosinator and 
volunteer to operate it on the course feel free to contact me.  I also wanted to follow up about 
excessive cart traffic and ask that we adhere to the clubs golf cart policy because reducing 
unnecessary golf cart traffic goes a long way to help maintain our wonderful golf course.   

As always, thank you for your patience and support while we work to get the course back in 
shape for the season. Please do not hesitate to send me an email if you have any questions or 
concerns. My email address is jbishop@thepowderhorn.com. 

Golf Course SuperintendentJustin Bishop 

News from Your Grounds 
and Maintenance Crews
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Our member Mark Ziegler with the Goosinator, come try it!
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  161 HWY 335 SHERIDAN WY 

ON-SITE SALES OFFICE 
PowderHornRealty.com 

sales@thepowderhorn.com 
(307) 674-9545 

Real Estate News
By Your Sales Team: Sandy, Anne, Karen, Judy, Kayla, Sam, Abby & Taylor

We have been hopping here at Powder Horn 
Realty! Just when we thought it couldn’t get any 
better than 2021, the real estate market at The 
Powder Horn has gotten even stronger. New 
neighbors have arrived from Massachusetts, 
Connecticut, New Jersey, Washington DC, Texas, 
Florida, North & South Carolina, Illinois, Kansas, 
North & South Dakota, California, Arizona, 
Nevada, Washington, Oregon, Idaho, Colorado, 
Montana, and many Wyoming towns.
Currently, there are just a few homesites available 
for purchase after the entire BB phase sold out in 
less than a year. There are still some choice lots in 
our newest area, South Fork, located on Dornoch Drive near Bird Farm Road. Please call 
or stop by Powder Horn Realty for updates.
The next phase of development at The Powder Horn will be an extension of Heather 
Hill Lane heading south. Phase One of The Estates is anticipated to open for 
reservations this summer. The road and infrastructure are currently being planned to 
accommodate 35 breathtaking homesites, averaging a half acre in size. We have the 
latest proposed plat maps at Powder Horn Realty and we are ready to tour!
This summer is expected to be the busiest in years. Judy has filled most of the rental 
properties with returning friends, folks building homes, polo families, golfers, and 

prospective buyers. If you have a property to 
lease or need a rental, call Judy, the master 
matchmaker, at Powder Horn Realty.
In short, we believe that 2022 will be another 
record year for real estate sales at The Powder 
Horn and that leaves us JUMPING FOR JOY!! 
Thank you all for being a part of this success!! 
As always, we greatly appreciate your referrals 
of family and friends. Please stop by our office 
anytime for hot coffee, chocolate and a good 
visit!!

Happy Spring, Powder Horn friends!



The Powder Horn
Happy Spring Season from 


